
HEALTH POLICY AND PERFORMANCE BOARD

At a meeting of the Health Policy and Performance Board held on Tuesday, 12 October 
2021 at the Council Chamber, Runcorn Town Hall

Present: Councillors P. Lloyd Jones (Chair), Ball, D. Cargill, Dourley, Dyer, Leck 
and Ratcliffe and D. Wilson (Healthwatch Co-optee)

Apologies for Absence: None

Absence declared on Council business: None

Officers present: S. Wallace-Bonner, A. Jones and L Wilson

Also in attendance: P. Thomas – NHS Knowsley CCG, J. Spencer – 
Clatterbridge Cancer Centre, L. Thompson – NHS Halton Clinical Commissioning 
Group and Councillor J. Lowe

Action
HEA20 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

It was confirmed that no public questions had been 
received.

HEA21 TRANSFORMING CANCER CARE - EASTERN SECTOR 
CANCER HUB

The Board considered a report of the Strategic 
Director – People, which set out proposals to establish a 
Cancer Hub at St Helens Hospital for Halton, Knowsley, St 
Helens and Warrington patients.   

The Board welcomed Philip Thomas – Assistant Chief 
Executive, NHS Knowsley CCG and Joan Spencer, Chief 
Operating Officer from Clatterbridge Cancer Centre, who 
presented the proposals.  Members were requested to 
assess whether they considered the proposals to constitute 
a substantial development or variation in the provision of 
health services for the residents of Halton.

The Board was advised that commissioners in NHS 
Halton, NHS Knowsley, NHS St Helens and NHS 
Warrington Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) and 

ITEMS DEALT WITH 
UNDER DUTIES 

EXERCISABLE BY THE BOARD



NHS England Specialised Commissioning had undertaken a 
review of non-surgical cancer care in the local area in line 
with the National Cancer Transformation Programme.  The 
review was carried out via a structured evaluation approach 
following the NHS England Service Change Assurance 
Process, which had identified the most suitable site for the 
Hub at St Helens and Knowsley Teaching Hospitals.

The pre consultation business case (PCBC) for the 
proposals was appended to the report, together with other 
supporting documents.  The guests provided responses to 
Members’ questions on the proposals.  The Board agreed 
unanimously that the proposals would constitute a 
substantial variation in the provision of health services in 
Halton.

Members were advised that there would now be a 
joint scrutiny exercise with the other authorities affected by 
the proposals and that two members of this Board would 
need to be nominated from within the Board membership to 
represent Halton at the Joint Scrutiny Committee.  Officers 
would write to Members following the meeting with details of 
the Protocol for Establishment of Joint Health Scrutiny 
arrangements for Cheshire and Merseyside, which is to be 
followed.

RESOLVED:  That the Board

1) notes the contents of the report and its associated 
appendices; and

2) considers the proposal to constitute a substantial 
variation in the provision of health services in the 
Borough.

Director of Adult 
Social Services 

Meeting ended at 7.30 p.m.


